

Minister for Agriculture and Food; Transport

Our ref: 53-15075

Hon Ken Travers MLC Chair Standing Committee on Estimates and Financial Operations Parliament House PERTH WA 6000

By email: lcefoc@parliament.wa.gov.au

Dear Mr Travers

2016-17 BUDGET ESTIMATES HEARINGS – ANSWER TO QUESTIONS PRIOR TO HEARINGS

Thank you for your letter dated 30 June 2016 requesting additional information to a question prior to the 2016-17 Budget Estimate hearings asked of Main Roads Western Australia in respect to the re-zoning of land in areas of the City of Joondalup.

Main Roads responded as follows:

The trip assignment step was undertaken at the City of Joondalup.

In addition to the response provided I can advise that Main Roads has been assisting the City of Joondalup in developing the City's integrated transport plan.

As part of that process Main Roads provided the City with a matrix of origindestination vehicle movements (based on zones), to enable the City to undertake the complete traffic modelling process to assist predicting vehicle numbers on particular roads. Main Roads has not had access to the results of the traffic modelling undertaken by the City of Joondalup.

Yours sincerely

DEAN NALDER MLA

MINISTER FOR TRANSPORT

0 1 JUL 2016